

Where Love, Learning, & Play go Hand in Hand

501 S 4th Street ● Springfield, IL 62701
(217) 523-0122 ● www.CBCchildrenshouse.org
judy@cbcchurchfamily.org

### Director's Corner

Children House children have been very busy creating a lot of great memories this summer. Many special trips and walks have been taken, water days and special events.

August is often a month marked with both endings and beginnings. The summer program will end on the 19th and soon our Pre-school graduates will be entering Kindergarten. A Pre-K graduation will be held on August 19, in honor of the graduates. It has been our honor to serve these families over the past five years and pray for their new journey.

Our new school year will begin on August 29, with visiting day on the 26. Teachers will be preparing the rooms and curriculum for the new school year. A Meet Your Teacher night will also be held for families. More information will be coming home soon.

This month a new Christian curriculum will be implemented in the center. It will be based on the fruits of the spirit. August will be focused on Love. The schedule for the school year is below. Please note some months will not be a part of the fruits of the spirit but will focus on another Christian theme.

August: Love
September: Joy
October: Peace
November: patience
December: Christmas
January: Kindness
February: Goodness
March: Faithfulness

April: Easter
May: gentleness
June: Self-control
July: Jesus loves me

August 2022

### Information Station

Graduation for Pre-K 4s
Will be on August 19 at 6pm
In the Church Sanctuary.

Promotion Week and our new school year begins August 29

### Staff Superheroes

Superhero: Ms. Cassandra Secret Identity: Twos Teacher C.H. Mission start date: 2020

Superpower: Patience, dedication, and love Super Strength: An amazing wardrobe that is

super fun for her classroom!



# Classroom News

### August Birthdays

#### **Students**

8/11 Magnolia, Rainbows 8/22 Rory, Sunshines 8/25 Liam, Rainbows 8/28 Cash, Baby Bunnies

#### Staff

8/5 Ms. Cassandra



Last month we had lots of USA themed fun. The Bunnies loved their various activities. Cash colored his Olympic flag. Kellen sang "Row, Row, Row you boat. Finn created fireworks art with marbles. Quincy chatted with her friends. Theo has started walking. Iris watches her friends play while in the Jumperoo. In August, we will learn about animals. From the ocean to the farm, we can't wait to learn about them all.

In August, the Baby Bunnies will walk on the wild side as we learn about animals. From the ocean to the farm, we can't wait to learn about them all. Together we will discover the sounds they make and the places they live. Many nursey rhythms will be used to discover. Nursey Rhymes introduce infants to the ide of storytelling, promote social skills and boost language development. Of course they are fun as well and we enjoy them.

Ms. Loretta
Ms. JoJo
Ms. Laura

## **Busy Bees**



This month we are learning about a variety of topics.

Week 1 – We will introduce community helpers and all they do for us.

Week 2 – We will be learning about transportation and all the different ways people get around. Week 3 – Is all about me! We will be talking about how we are the same and different.

Week 4 – Nursery Rhyme Time. Our class will be exploring some of our favorite Nursery rhymes.

Reminders – Closed toe shoes are required for our outside time. If you want sunscreen on your child please send it in and we will be happy to apply it before going out on our walks.

Ms. Kathy Ms. Linda



The summer might be coming to an end but not so fast because the Starfish have many more adventures ahead!! This month we will continue to travel and explore Springfield, including a trip to the Springfield Children's science museum. Our themes this year include, Bugs are rad, Road trip USA and summer camp round-up.

A special thank you to our parents for attending our July talent show. The Starfish worked hard preparing and were very excited to present the show.

We have certainly made many memories this summer and have enjoyed much of what Springfield has to offer. Friendships have been made and have enjoyed our time together. We wish everyone a safe and happy school year!

> Ms. Amanda Ms. Nora Ms. Mallory

## Classroom News

#### Sunshines

Dear Families,

We can hardly believe it's already August! The Summer is flying by!

This month, we will be talking about our community. The first two weeks will focus on community helpers: medical workers, first responders, and these in the construction and sanitation fields.

The last half of the month will be about fun community events like the Fair and the Circus! If you have any books about our topics, please feel free to share.

God bless,

Ms. Wendy Ms. Cassandra

### **Shooting Stars**

Hello Shooting Star Families!

It's August! Summer is flying by, but we will still have a lot more to learn and even more to play! Our monthly color these is Color Review/Rainbow.

Our weekly themes include:

Week 1: Community Helpers

Week 2: Transportation Week 3: Circus/Fair

Week 4: Bubbles - End of Summer Fun -

Week 5: Back to school/About me/Transition week

We hope everyone has a great back to school season! We are looking forward to a new month and fun learning with our Shooting Stars!

#### Rainbows

5,4,3,2,1..... Blast off into our August science unit. It will be out of this world. Together we will discover the world of Dinosaurs, insects, and outer space.

August 1- 5: Outer space August 8 - 12: Dinosaurs

August 15- 19: insects

August 22-26: Christian living; The Lord is my Shepard

August 29 - September 2: Welcome to the Rainbow Room

All month long we will be preparing for our transition to kindergarten. This is a huge milestone for preschoolers. Starting school can be both exciting and scary. The new experience can be overwhelming for the child and the parents. Throughout this month our class will be talking more about kindergarten and learning about what we will see, hear, and do in kindergarten. Everyone will have an opportunity to express how they feel about kindergarten. We will review what to expect the first day and discuss familiar concepts dealing with the new adventure. Several stories will be read in class and a book list will be sent home to families. Also, several helpful family tip sheets will be sent home.

In honor of our graduates, a Pre-K graduation will be held on August 19 at 6:00 p.m. in the church sanctuary. We would like to wish our graduates the best of luck and many blessings on their new adventure.

Our Graduates: Magnolia, Zachary, Carina, Weston, Lincoln, Landon, Warrick, Liam, and Wyatt.

Ms. Erica

#### **WELCOME to Central Baptist Church**

Our worship times are 10:45 a.m. at Springfield and 9:00 a.m. at New Berlin with a variety of Sunday School classes at Springfield at 9:15 a.m., and Sunday School following worship in New Berlin.

If you are looking for a church home, we are an American Baptist denomination and welcome everyone who wishes to join with us. You may find out more about American Baptists <a href="here">here</a> or you may wish to view our live worship at New Berlin on Facebook at www.facebook.com/cbcchurchfamily.





For monthly couples, individual, and family tips, please sign up for our e-newsletter. For daily relationship tips, follow us on facebook. For more information about any ConnectEdPAIRS service, please visit our website at <a href="https://www.connectedpairs.com">www.connectedpairs.com</a>, stop by, call, or email us in the counseling office. We look forward to talking with you soon.

Stephani Cave, LCPC ConnectEdPAIRS 217-972-4851 stephani@cbcchurchfamily.org

Donna Givens, LCPC 618-973-5072 donnagivensrnlcpc@yaho.com

